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Term 5 - 18 Aprilñ26 May 2017     Term 6 - 5 Juneñ24 July 2017 

Monday 5 June INSET     Monday 24 July INSET 
 

Please remember that term time holiday will not be authorised unless there are exceptional 

circumstances. Attendance at school is very important for their progress and development.  

Term Dates 2017  

 Penrose News            Elmwood News    Jean Rees News  

Opera Plus Project  
Learners from the Elmwood & Penrose Federation and Robert Blake Science College took part in an 

Award winning inclusive Opera project run by Jackdaws Music Education Trust.  

During the project Learners came together to learn and perform alongside professional opera 

singers, in an adaptation of the opera ôThe love Potionõ by the Italian composer Donizetti.  
 

David Purcell, chair of governors attended the performance and said:  
ôThe opera company, staff and pupils put on an excellent performance.  It was a joy to watch. The 
standard of the singing was exceptional.  The level of performance and effort put in by all our 
students was incredible and what came across really well was how much they were enjoying this 
unique experience.  Such a great achievementõ.    

 Dear all our readers  
 

What a busy time we have been having at Elmwood & Penrose Federation. We 

have enjoyed some very exciting projects since our last Newsletter.  
 

A big thank you to Leonie for organising and leading on the very successful and 

highly enjoyable Opera Project.  Students have been learning in the community 

in lots of different ways - students from across the Federation have enjoyed 

fishing, horse riding and swimming during weekly sessions.  
 

Three students from Key Stage 4 have thoroughly enjoyed working at Somerset Rural Youth Project, 

learning about mechanics.  
 

We have enjoyed a number of sporting events, students representing Elmwood School whilst playing 

in Athletics competitions and Football Tournaments. The students who have taken part have made 

me very proud with excellent behaviour, communication and mature representatives for the school.  
 

A group of girls have enjoyed weekly sessions working with the Coach Centre at Taunton, they have 

enjoyed axe throwing, fire lighting and canoeing  (I was reliably informed that everyone enjoyed 

getting wet!). A huge thank you to Lynn, Lisa, Louise and Lauren for making this a very enjoyable, 

challenging and rewarding session each week.  
 

Fantastic news to share:  

As I am sure many of you will know, Kat Burgess  started her adoption leave  with her husband Simon 

and I am very pleased to announce that their new addition has arrived and has already visited us in 

school for cuddles. I am also pleased to announce that Anna Hind - teacher at Elmwood has given 

birth to a little boy. Both mummy and baby are doing very well.  I am sure you will join me in wishing 

both Kat and Anna lots of best wishes and we all  look forward to seeing you both soon  with your 

new additions.  
 

I would like to thank our families for working with us on your child's attendance, please can I remind 

all parents and carers that term time holidays will only be authorised in exceptional circumstances. 

We are working hard to increase attendance and looking at ways of supporting all of our students to 

have high attendance wherever possible.  
 

I would like to direct you to the Ofsted website  https://reports.ofsted.gov.uk   to take a read of the 

Penrose School Ofsted report. The inspectors worked with us whilst carrying out a short inspection 

and I am very proud of how all of our pupils engaged with the inspectors, answered questions about 

feeling safe and the report is a testament to the hard work of our team of dedicated and hard 

working staff. Thank you to all of our parent carers who also engaged with the inspectors and talked 

very positively about the work of the school.  
 

A huge congratulations to our budding artists and photographers in Year 11, who completed their 

GCSE Art this week. They have shown determination and resilience alongside creativity and 

imagination. Some fantastic work completed which has been a joy to share.  
 

We are busy planning lots of exciting trips and activities for the end of term,  it will soon be  time  to say 

goodbye to our Year 11 and Year 14 students as they prepare for their next stage in life.  Some 

students will be moving on to college placements and we look forward to welcoming some students 

back in Year 12. I heard a rumour that there is a Year 14 Leavers Prom being organised - details will 

be out soon.  
 

Throughout the year, learners have been busy making products to sell at the Winter, Spring and 

Summer Fayres. They have sold products at Angel Place on Wednesday mornings and the money 

that has been raised through these activities is paying for every student to go on an end of year trip 

or activity. Their hard work has truly paid off as they plan to visit a variety of places after half term.  
 

I hope you all have a safe half term and look forward to an exciting last term before the summer 

holidays!  
 

Best wishes  
 

Helen Farnell  

Executive Head Teacher  

A Note of thanks from the Artistic Director  
 

We had an extraordinary time working with Penrose/Elmwood/Jean Rees/RBSC on this 

project. We knew it was going to be special when, during the cast workshop, the level of 

engagement and enthusiasm gave us such energy. Whether it was a pupil being able to 

correctly identify not only the ensembles by the number of voices , but also tell us exactly 

who was singing, or another pupil matching us note for note with such joyful expression, 

the vibrancy and commitment of the group confirmed our absolute investment in the 

performance to follow. This surpassed all of our expectations, it rang with joyful laughter 

and singing from everyone and was totally inclusive as the group took ownership of the 

piece and the performers in a way which exceeded my hopes. We all came away feeling 

committed to continuing working in this way and thoroughly invigorated as artists.  

 

Thank you for letting us share our passion with you and for letting your passion shine 

through this shared experience.   

www.elmwood -penrose -jeanrees.org.uk  

https://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/inspection-reports/find-inspection-report/provider/ELS/123942
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& More News  

Uniform  Online Safety: Collecting Information about Children 

and Young Peopleõs Online Activity 

Learning Support Centre  
Please note:  
 

Monday 29th May ñMonday 5th June ñLearning Support Centre will be closed for school 

holidays and Federation INSET Day.  We will re -open on Tuesday 6th June 2017.  
 

The Learning Support Centre welcomes new members, please visit us at the Elmwood 

School site during term time or call Jeanette on 01278 411211 to find out what we offer.  

Each year Ofcom , the communications regulator in the UK surveys Parent Carers of children 

and young people and publishes findings in its Children and parents: media use and 

attitudes report . The 2016 report, released in February this year showed the most concerning 

aspect of their childrenõs internet use for parents is òCompanies collecting information 

about what they are doing onlineó with 42% of those surveyed rating it as very/fairly 

concerned. Here are 5 suggestions to consider from training provided to staff by the NSPCC.  

 

�9     Know which sites, games and apps your children are using  

�9     Help children to set up accounts  

�9     Review the terms and conditions before downloading or     

        signing up  

�9     Opt out of features that are concerning, such as location   

        services 

�9     Talk with your children about what they share online and   

        make them aware that what they share could be used by  

        others  

 

You can find further links and information on the Parents/Carers 

section of the websites under  Online Safety.  

Please can we remind you that orders for uniform for the new  

academic year  will need to be in by Friday 26th May 2017.  

 

Order forms can be obtained from Reception at Elmwood,  

Penrose or the Jean Rees Centre.  

On Tuesday 9th May 8 students from Elmwood school 

travelled to Yeovil athletics club to participate in a number 

of events alongside  other schools. Learners could choose 

which activities to take part in. The activities varied from 

bean bag throwing, javelin, long jump and relay races. The 

students were amazing! A real asset to our Federation. One 

learner even joined another team so they could participate 

in the relay race.  

Athletics Club  

1610 Bag Packing  
Young People at The Jean Rees Centre packed 700 goodie bags 

for competitors who completed the 10k run in April held by Trinity 

Sports and Leisure. This is the second year our learners have 

completed this task and in return they will able to have free 

swimming sessions.  

 
 

 

 

Pictured: 1610 Staff member Matt Bryant and young people from the Jean Rees Centre.  

 
On a gloriously sunny day, Caterpillar class 
had a great day out in Bristol, looking at 
the views from the Clifton Suspension 
Bridge and Clifton Observatory. It was to 
tie in with our theme of ôUpõ. The class 
were fascinated to see the world from so 
high up and enjoyed spotting all sorts of 
things, such as tiny cars and lorries, 
churches, tower blocks and roads far  
below. As well as spending time at the 
Bridge and Observatory, Caterpillar Class 
had a picnic and enjoyed playing on the 
downs; rolling down the hillside and 
investigating the paths through the trees.  

Clifton Suspension Bridge  

Future Directions Event  
The Jean Rees Centre hosted a Future Directions event for the Federationõs young people 
to discuss with providers post -school possibilities and short breaks.  


